
APRIL 12, 2024 

Friday 4/12 Village Cashier’s office is closed today.  

  9:00 a.m.–12:00 noon Veterans’ Service—MS 

  10:00 a.m. Bible Study—VC Room 5 
  11:00 a.m. World Day of Prayer—SMR/DR 

  1:00 p.m. Bridge Lessons—OPR 

  2:00 p.m. Sit ‘N Stitch—CH 

   

Saturday 4/13 8:30 a.m. Ladies’ Breakfast—SMR/DR 

  8:30 a.m. Men’s Fellowship Breakfast—RDR 

  5:45 & 6:00 p.m. Bus Trip: Community Concerts of Lake City: 
Elvis Tribute Artist—DH & LAP   

     

Sunday 4/14 9:40 a.m. Morning Worship Service—VC 
  11:00 a.m. Sunday School 
  2:00 p.m. Coloring Book Time of Fellowship—DH Lobby 

  6:00 p.m. Evening Worship Service—BC 
         

Monday 4/15 2:00–4:00 p.m. Ceramics—PCS 

          

Tuesday 4/16 8:30 a.m. Men’s Bible Study—VC Room 5 
  2:00 p.m. Garden Club Meeting—DR 

  6:00 p.m. SongFarmers—SMR/DR 

     

Wednesday 4/17 8:45 & 9:00 a.m. Bus Trip: Walmart—CH & DH  

  9:00–11:00 a.m. Ceramics—PCS 

  10:00 a.m. VCBI: Pictures of Theology—Studies in Revelation—VC 
Room 5 

  1:00 p.m. Bridge Club—OPR 

  6:00 p.m. Prayer Meeting—BC 
  6:30 p.m. Chancel Choir Rehearsal—VC 

     

Thursday 4/18 9:30 a.m.–12:30 p.m. Village Artists Guild—KC 

  10:00 a.m. Coping with Caregiving—OPR 

  10:00 a.m. VCBI: A New and Living Way—VC Room 5 

  2:00 p.m. Membership Association Meeting—RDR 

         
Friday 4/19 9:00 a.m.—12:00 noon Veterans’ Service—MS 

  10:00 a.m. Bible Study—VC Room 5 

  1:00 p.m. Bridge Lessons—OPR 

  2:00 p.m. Sit ‘N Stitch—CH 

  3:00 p.m. Volunteer Recognition—SMR/DR 

BOLD: ONE-TIME AND MONTHLY EVENTS — ITALIC: PROGRAMS FOR SPIRITUAL GROWTH 

24/7/365 Assistance/Operator 658-3333 
 Cashier’s Office 658-5343 
 Copeland Medical 658-5300 
 Finance Department 658-5450 
 Home Care 658-5460 

 Housekeeping 658-5374 
 Maintenance 658-5155 
 Post Office 658-5270 
 Security/Emergency 658-3333 
 Shuttle Bus 208-2584 

ACV Advent Christian Village 
BA Butterfield Acres 
BC Bixler Chapel 
CB Chriss Building 
CH Carter House 
CCC Copeland Community Center 
CMC Copeland Medical Center 

CT/MT Cardinal/Magnolia Terrace 
DH Dowling House 
DM Dacier Manor 
DMA Dowling Manor 
DR Depot Room 
ET Edgewood Terrace 
GSC Good Samaritan Center 

IC Information Center 
JKPL Jo Kennon Public Library 
KC Keepers Cottage 
LAP Lake Aquilla Parking Lot 
MS Member Services 
OPR Old Pavilion Room 
PCS Polk Ceramics Shop 

POP Park of the Pines 
RDR Rumph Dining Room 
RV Smith Riverview Apartments 
RW Riverwoods 
SMR Sawmill Room 
VC Village Church 
VS Village Square 



ACV EVENTS 

LADIES’ BREAKFAST 
Saturday, April 13, 8:30 a.m. - SMR/DR 

The next ladies’ breakfast will be held on Saturday, April 
13, at 8:30 a.m. in SMR/DR. Our speaker will be Nancy 
Beggs, who will share her heart on her journey to 
peace. A special invitation is extended to new residents; 
we want to meet you! Come join us for a wonderful 
time of table fellowship and breaking bread. 
 The cost of the full and delicious breakfast 
buffet is $7.00. Tickets must be pre-purchased at the 
Lopin’ Gopher. 

 

MEN’S FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST 
Saturday, April 13, 8:30 a.m. - RDR 

The next Men’s Fellowship breakfast will be held on 
Saturday, April 13, at 8:30 a.m. in RDR. The guest 
speaker will be Rev. Robin Buchanan. He will share his 
testimony and some life experiences. 
 The cost of the full and delicious breakfast 
buffet is $7.00. Tickets must be pre-purchased at the 
Lopin’ Gopher. Come join us for fellowship, prayer, 
inspiration, and breaking bread together! 

COMMUNITY HEALTH EXPO 2024 
Saturday, April 13, 10:00 a.m.–3:00 p.m. 

Heritage Park and Gardens, Live Oak 
ACV is partnering with UF/IFAS Extension Suwannee 
County and the Suwannee County School District to 
offer the Healthy Families Community Health Expo 2024 
on Saturday, April 13, at Heritage Park and Gardens in 
Live Oak. Learn about keeping your family healthy in 
Suwannee County. The UF Mobile Health Unit will be on 
hand for free screenings. There will be booths from the 
Florida Department of Health, local medical 
professionals, wellness programs, fitness centers, 
healthy eating, and more. There will be food, door 
prizes, and games for everyone. 
 ACV will not be providing bus transportation to 
this event. 

BUS TRIP: COMMUNITY CONCERTS OF 
LAKE CITY: ELVIS TRIBUTE ARTIST 

Saturday, April 13, 7:30 p.m. 
Florida Gateway College 

Alfonso Levy Performing Arts Center 
149 SE College Place, Lake City 

5:45 p.m. - DH & 6:00 p.m. - LAP 
Bus: $5.00 members, $9.00 non-members 

Accompanied by the fabulous nine-piece Memphis Gang 
Show Band, Matt Stone’s uncanny resemblance, 
remarkable voice, and fiery stage presence 
portrays the King in his prime: young, agile, 
and full of energy. “Matt is gifted and 
handsome, with incredible energy and sex 
appeal,” said Joyce Bova, longtime Elvis 
girlfriend. 
 This event is included in your ACV 
season pass, or you may purchase 

individual tickets by calling (386) 365-8488 or visiting 
communityconcerts.info. Individual ticket prices are $20 
for adults and $10 for students. The ACV bus fee is 
$5.00 for ACV members and $9.00 for non-members. 
Sign up at the IC. 

 
GARDEN CLUB 

Tuesday, April 16, 2:00 p.m. - DR 
The April Garden Club meeting will be Tuesday, April 
16, at 2:00 p.m. in the DR. The speaker will be David 
Anewalt, who is a member of the Garden Club. His 
presentation will be on bees, birds and butterflies, and 
the important role they play in enhancing gardens. The 
regular business meeting will follow his presentation. 
Looking forward to seeing you there. 

MEMBERSHIP ASSOCIATION MEETING 
Thursday, April 18, 2:00 p.m. - RDR 

The next regular Membership Association meeting is 
scheduled for Thursday, April 18, at 2:00 p.m. in RDR. 
All ACV members are encouraged to attend. This 
month’s special speaker will be Rev. Robin Copeland, 
who will provide an overview of Stephen Ministry. 

 

VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION 
Friday, April 19, 3:00 p.m. - SMR/DR 

You are cordially invited to attend the annual ACV 
Volunteer Recognition program on Friday, April 19, at 
3:00 p.m. in SMR/DR. We invite past and present 
volunteers to enjoy the speakers, entertainment, and 
refreshments. This is one of the ways we like to thank 
the many people who volunteer their time and energy 
to further the ministries of ACV. Martha Wood, 
executive director of Live Oak’s Love INC, will be the 
keynote speaker, and Traci Nissley will provide some 
musical entertainment. Please call MS at 658-5400 if 
you plan to attend. 

ARBOR DAY MARKET DAY 
Saturday, April 20, 8:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m. 

Village Square 
A Village Market Day is scheduled for the morning of 
Saturday, April 20. Market Day is ACV’s version of a flea 
market. If you are interested in having a booth at 
Market Day, call the Village Lodge office at 658-5200. 
This month’s Market Day will have an Arbor Day theme. 

BUS TRIP: DINE-OUT TO  
FARM HOUSE RESTAURANT 

Saturday, April 20 
4:00 p.m. - DH & 4:15 p.m. - LAP 

$5.00 members, $9.00 non-members 
Farm House Restaurant in Lake Park, Georgia, offers a 
variety of dishes on an extensive menu: country 

IN LOVING MEMORY 
Dwight Carpenter (husband of Ann), who was a resident of BA, died April 8. His memorial information will be 

provided when available. 
Phyllis Klitzkie (wife of Terry), who was a resident of BA, died April 8. Visitation will be Friday, April 19, 7:00–9:00 

p.m. at Beggs Funeral Home in Madison. Her memorial service will be Saturday, April 20, at 10:00 a.m. in 
BC, followed by a graveside service at Bixler Memorial Gardens East. 

Joanne Mott (wife of Don), who was a resident of DMA and GSC, died Feb. 21. Her memorial service will be 
Saturday, April 13, at 11:00 a.m. in the VC. Donations can be made to ACV in memory of Joanne in lieu of 
flowers. 

NEW MEMBERS 
Terry Klitzkie of BA has become an off-campus member. His mailing address is 22961 102nd Trail, Live Oak, FL 

32060. 
Susan Weiler of Greenwich, Connecticut, has moved to DH. Her mailing address is PO Box 4261. 
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favorites, sandwich platters, soups, stews, salads, 
steaks, seafood, and more. Choices range from $5.19 to 
$20.99. Sign up at the IC. 

BUS TRIP: WILDFLOWER FESTIVAL 
Saturday, April 27 

10:30 a.m. - DH & 10:45 a.m. - LAP 
$5.00 members, $9.00 non-members 

Experience the vibrant celebration of spring wildflowers 
that north Florida is famous for at the Wildflower 
Festival! Browse through an array of unique crafts and 
goodies offered by local vendors, savor delicious treats 
from food trucks, and send your kids on thrilling 
adventures with kiddie rides. Immerse yourself in 
nature and enjoy captivating music performances 
throughout the day. Admission is free so don’t miss out 
on this unforgettable experience! Sign up and pay at 
the IC to ride on the Village bus. 

EVENTS HERE AND THERE 
Events in this section are not sponsored by 

ACV, even if they take place at ACV. 

HAPPY DAYS 
Saturday, April 13, 2:00 p.m. - OPR 

Come and join us to watch a variety of video 
entertainments — music, fun and comedies — on this 
coming Saturday at 2:00 p.m. in the OPR. Everyone is 
welcome. 

THE BASICS OF THE FAITH 
April 16, 23 and 30; 12:30 p.m. - DR 

For four weeks in April (the first session was the 9th) 
we are going to have a lunchtime discussion group on 
the simple basics of the Christian faith. We will discuss 
the seven most basic beliefs that the Christian faith is 
built on. We will also try to answer any questions you 
have about the basics of the faith. We will meet in the 
DR at 12:30 for one hour. Bring or buy lunch, eat, 
fellowship and discuss together the things of the Lord. 
Please come and join us. For more information call 
Michael Saunders at (407) 668-6509.  

VIRTUAL MEDICARE CLASS 
SHINE (Serving Health Insurance Needs of Elders) will 
host one more live online Zoom class this month for 
anyone interested in learning more about Medicare, 
Medicare Financial Assistance, and the latest in scams. 
You can join via computer or by phone. The last class is 
Long Term Care Planning. It will take place April 18, 
10:00–11:30 a.m. Register at https://shorturl.at/gtwIJ. 

DEMENTIA SUPPORT GROUP  
Thursday, April 25, 1:30 p.m. - JKPL 

Being a caregiver for a loved one with dementia can be 
a huge commitment and come with many struggles. 
Come meet, share and listen to others that share the 
same challenges.  
 This support group is held the fourth Thursday 
of every month at 1:30 p.m. at the JKPL. The next 
meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 25. For more 
information please contact GSC’s Ginger Calhoun at  
658-5594. 

  

JO KENNON PUBLIC LIBRARY 
386-658-2670 

Website: srrlib.org 
Email: dpark@neflin.org 

Mon., Wed.–Fri. 9:00 a.m.–5:30 p.m. 
Tuesday 9:00 a.m.–7:00 p.m. 
Saturday 9:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m. 

Closed Sunday 

National Library Week 
This week is National Library Week! Here are five 
simple ways that you can celebrate!  

1. Visit the JKPL and check out books, DVDs, or 
magazines.  

2. Donate gently used books that are in great 
condition to the JKPL for the Friends of the Library 
book sale, the proceeds of which directly support 
the JKPL. If you plan to bring in books, please 
bring a bag/box or two at a time.  

3. Browse the Book Sale Cart located in the lobby of 
the JKPL for inexpensive new-to-you books or 
DVDs. 

4. Bring a friend and introduce them to all the JKPL 
has to offer.  

5. Don’t have a library card yet? We’ll be happy to 
register you for one.  

 We look forward to seeing your smiling face at 
the JKPL! 

Hot Topics  
Are you searching for a place to discuss solutions to the 
more relevant issues that are facing the nation? Hot 
Topics is a group that focuses on the more difficult 
challenges that are currently needing to be addressed 
and finding possible solutions. April’s study focuses on 
global warming and ways to prevent/reverse its effects 
on our country and the world. Join the group on the 
second and fourth Thursday of the month at 10:00 a.m. 
(April 11 and 25) to consider the possibilities!  

New Wall Art 
JKPL is proud to have on display the lovely pencil art 
collection of Keith French. This self-taught local artist 
has the ability to capture the essence of the living 
creatures that he sketches in beautiful detail. Come by 
and view the works yourself while we are lucky enough 
to have the exhibit!  

SongFarmers 
Join SongFarmers on Tuesday, April 16, at 6:00 p.m. as 
they host another jam session at SMR/DR. Whether you 
are in the mood to listen to some tunes, or want to join 
in with your own acoustic skills, you are going to have a 
good time with these talented musicians! 

Crochet Creations 
Do you enjoy yarn/thread art of some kind? You are 
welcome to join the Thursday afternoon Crochet 
Creations group. While the name sounds exclusive, the 
group is open to any yarn (knitting, macramé, and 
needle felting) or thread (cross-stitch, embroidery, and 
candle wicking) art. Take time out of your busy 
schedule, come relax, and work on those projects that 
you keep meaning to finish (or start)!  

Just a Small Collection of Words 
“That is part of the beauty of all literature. You discover 
that your longings are universal longings, that you’re 
not lonely and isolated from anyone. You belong” (F. 
Scott Fitzgerald). 

Starbooks Café Topic 
What do you like most about people? Give some 
examples. 

 

 

BUS TRIPS 

If you wish to ride the ACV bus on these trips, you must 
contact the IC in person or by phone at 658-3333 to 
sign up. Please be considerate of those who have aller-
gies and limit your use of perfumes, aftershaves, and 
colognes when riding the bus. 

WEEKLY LIVE OAK SHOPPING TRIPS 
There is no charge for Village members to participate in 
the regular weekly Live Oak shopping trips. If you have 
questions, call Member Services at 658-5400. 
 Please remember to bring your own bags on the 
Wednesday shopping trips to assist in keeping 
everyone’s purchases separate.  

Weekly JKPL Meetings: 
Starbooks Café Tuesdays 9:30 a.m. 
Crochet Creations Thursdays 3:00 p.m. 
Hot Topics 2nd & 4th Thurs. 10:00 a.m.  
Kids Corner Saturdays 11:00 a.m. 

3 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiLgc7NvK_eAhVhTt8KHbQpDZsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ellsworth.lib.ia.us%2F&psig=AOvVaw3b68lcyrBVkFejcDv_xQft&ust=1541033847233951


 April 17 morning — Walmart, Save A Lot and 
Winn Dixie — Leave CH at 8:45 a.m. and DH at 
9:00 a.m. Drop off at Winn Dixie and Save A Lot, 
and park at Walmart. Leave from Walmart at 
approximately 11:15 a.m., pick up at Save A Lot 
and Winn Dixie, and return to the Village at noon. 

 April 24 afternoon — Walmart, Save A Lot 
and Winn Dixie — Leave CH at 1:15 p.m. and DH 
at 2:00 p.m. Drop off at Winn Dixie and Save A 
Lot, and park at Walmart. Leave from Walmart at 
approximately 3:45 p.m., pick up at Save A Lot and 
Winn Dixie, and return to the Village at 4:30. 

 May 1 morning — Walmart and Publix — 
Leave CH at 8:45 a.m. and DH at 9:00 a.m. Drop 
off at Publix, and park at Walmart. Leave from 
Walmart at approximately 11:30 a.m., pick up at 
Publix, and return to the Village at noon. 

 May 8 afternoon — Walmart and Publix — 
Leave CH at 1:15 p.m. and DH at 1:30 p.m. Drop 
off at Publix, and park at Walmart. Leave from 
Walmart at approximately 4:00 p.m., pick up at 
Publix, and return to the Village at 4:30. 

UPCOMING BUS TRIPS 
April 13 — Community Concerts of Lake City: Elvis 

Tribute Artist 
April 20 — Dine-Out to Farm House Restaurant 
April 27 — Wildflower Festival 

DEPARTMENT NEWS 

THE VILLAGE CHURCH 
Rev. Sam Worley, Senior Minister 

Church Office - 658-5344 - P.O. Box 4314 

SERMON: “Living Life as a Follower of Christ” 
TEXT: Colossians 3:1 NIV ‘84  
SPEAKER: Rev. Sam Worley 

The WHFMS will host a World Day of Prayer service 
on Friday, April 12, at 11:00 a.m. in SMR/DR. Peter Ard 
will be the speaker. Palestine is the featured area. We 
will also have a time of prayer for countries where 
Advent Christians have a missions presence. We will 
end with a covered dish lunch. If possible please bring 
an international/foreign dish to share. Please make 
reservations using the signup sheets in the church 
information centers or by calling the church office at 
658-5344 or Barbara Phipps at (386) 688-2361. 
Everyone is welcome! 
 On Feb. 2, 2024, the Harold Patterson School in 
Monrovia, Liberia, burned to the ground. The building 
and all its contents were destroyed. This ministry is vital 
to the community and to the approximately 130 
students who attend there. Currently, they are meeting 
in neighboring areas. 
 The Christina Baker and Vesta Clothey WHFMS 
groups are holding a bake sale on Saturday, April 
20, at Market Day in the VS to benefit the school. All 
proceeds will be sent to help with immediate needs. If 
you would like to donate baked goods for this sale, 
please bring them to the WHFMS table by 8:00 the 
morning of the sale. If you have any questions, please 
contact Barbara Phipps or Becky Mahler. Thank you for 
your prayerful support for this serious need. 

The following VC events are happening this week: 

Friday, April 12 
10:00 a.m. — Bible Study, Tom Spannagle (VC Room 5) 
11:00 a.m. — World Day of Prayer (SMR/DR) 

Saturday, April 13 
8:30 a.m. — Men’s Fellowship Breakfast, Speaker Rev. 

Robin Buchanan (RDR) 

Sunday, April 14 
9:40 a.m. — Morning Worship (VC) 
11:00 a.m. — Sunday School 
4:00 p.m. — Younger Youth, Instruments 
5:00 p.m. — Music 
6:00 p.m. — Older Youth, ALIVE 
6:00 p.m. — Evening Service, Speaker Rev. Robin 

Buchanan (BC) 

Monday, April 15 
6:00 p.m. — Youth Handbells Practice 

Tuesday, April 16 
8:30 a.m. — Men’s Bible Study (VC Room 5) 

Wednesday, April 17 
10:00 a.m. — VCBI: Pictures of Theology—Studies in 

Revelation, Michael Saunders (VC Room 5) 
6:00 p.m. — Prayer Meeting (BC) 
6:30 p.m. — Choir Practice (VC) 

Thursday, April 18 
10:00 a.m. — VCBI: A New and Living Way (Hebrew 

10:20), Mike Elder and Stan Storey (VC Room 5) 

Friday, April 19 
10:00 a.m. — Bible Study, Donald Wrigley (VC Room 5) 

MEMBER SERVICES 
James Sutter–386-658-5400 

Until further notice, we are adjusting the schedule for 
Wednesday shopping trips beginning with next week 
(April 17, the third Wednesday of the month) to the 
following: 

 First Wednesday morning of the month: Drop off at 
Publix and park at Walmart 

 Second Wednesday afternoon of the month: Drop 
off at Publix and park at Walmart 

 Third Wednesday morning of the month: Drop off 
at Winn Dixie and Save A Lot and park at Walmart 

 Fourth Wednesday afternoon of the month: Drop 
off at Winn Dixie and Save A Lot and park at 
Walmart 

 While the new schedule will reduce the number 
of trips each Wednesday to only one (morning or 
afternoon), it will actually give those who want to shop 
at Publix, Winn Dixie or Save A Lot more options. 
 Do you like to iron or at least find the results of 
ironing worth the effort? We are in need of several 
volunteers to iron tablecloths for two upcoming events. 
For each event, we need approximately 50 round 
tablecloths ironed. If you are willing to utilize your own 
iron and ironing board in the OPR the 15th, 16th, 22nd, 
and/or 23rd to prepare for events on the 20th and 25th, 
please call MS. The more who volunteer, the less work 
it will be for everyone. Feel free to recruit some friends! 
Thanks in advance. 

Member Services Tip of the Week 
The IC is currently updating their records with your 
supplied information to print a new telephone directory. 
It used to be that the telephone directory included both 
the Member Handbook and the Emergency 
Preparedness Guide. This is no longer the case. If you 
need a Member Handbook and/or Emergency 
Preparedness Guide, they can be picked up from MS. 

Scam Tip of the Week: Electronic Theft 
There are several ways thieves can steal from you. One 
of the most prevalent ways is to remove funds from an 
account you hold through electronic means. Unless all 
of your money is kept under your mattress, every 
account with your name on it can be accessed 
electronically.  
 Institutions go to great lengths to keep their 
systems safe, but every computer system is susceptible 
to theft because every system is connected to the 
internet. If a thief is smart or clever enough, they will 
find a way to access your money.  
 The sooner you discover a problem, the more 
likely it is that you’ll be able to get your stolen money 
back. Check every account you hold — bank account, 
Paypal savings account, credit card account, Cash App 
account, etc. — regularly to make sure no unauthorized 
activity has appeared. Some even suggest to check 
daily. If you see anything suspicious, contact the 
account holder immediately. It may require you to fill 
out forms, or even to close the account. It is tedious, 
but necessary. 

ACV SERVICE COORDINATION 
Any resident who had Alexis Allen as their service 
coordinator is encouraged to contact MS at 658-5400 
with any requests or concerns. They will be connected 
with Emily Peacock or Ashley Scarborough during the 
interim.  
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ACV ACTIVITY NEWS 

BRIDGE CLUB 
Betsey Ruehl, Reporter 

The Bridge Club meets on Wednesdays at 1:00 p.m. in 
the OPR. If you would like to play, please call Betsey 
Ruehl by noon on Monday at 658-1766. 
 Congratulations to our April 3 winners: 1st high, 
Jim Varnell, and 2nd high, Cindy Hett.  
 Lessons are scheduled for Friday afternoons at 
1:00 in the OPR. If you would like to learn how to play 
bridge or would like a refresher, call Betsey. 

VILLAGE LIBRARY 
Monday–Friday 

10:00 a.m.–12:00 noon & 1:00–3:00 p.m. 
Brenda Reas, Reporter 

A generous donor gave us several sets of DVDs last 
week. Among them are 11 seasons of Midsomer 
Murders, eight seasons of Foyle’s War, five seasons of 
Endeavor, and seven episodes of Jesse Stone starring 
Tom Selleck. These are all located on the sets and 
collections carousel to the right of the windows. More 
will be coming later. 
 Please have your ACV ID badge available when 
you come to check out books and DVDs. We are located 
in the Schoolhouse Room between the OPR and IC. Our 
drop box is located around the corner across from the 
restrooms (beneath the bulletin board), and you may 
return books and DVDs there at any time. 

PEN PAL PROGRAM 
A Committee of the Membership Association 

Monica Serlick, Reporter 
Make sure to confirm your attendance with Monica by 
April 21 as a head count must be submitted by the 
22nd. The end-of-year awards banquet will be held at 
the FSYR on Tuesday, May 14, from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. 
There will be a bus going, and the pen pals who will be 
riding the bus need to reserve and pay $4.00 as soon 
as possible to ensure a space is saved for you. Those 
who are late reserving a space will have to go by car.  
 Please remember to write. Even though they 
don’t always write a lot, they do look forward to hearing 
from you every week. Many of them actually save your 
letters.  
 IMPORTANT: There are still eight pen pals who 
have not provided their letters and risk having their 
youth eliminated from the selection process. Please get 
the letters you received in order from first letter to most 
recent on top. Either mail them to me or leave them at 
the IC for me to pick up as soon as possible. My team 
will complete reviewing letter format by April 17 to see 
who has become the most improved writer and winner 
of the award. Please send your folder or envelope to me 
at P.O. Box 4011. They will all be returned to you 
afterwards. The winner will be the recipient of the 
prepaid shopping card that will be purchased in late 
April and presented to them at the May Awards Banquet 
at the FSYR.  
 If you would like to be a pen pal please contact 
me at (386) 330-4865 and leave a message. I will call 
you back.  
 “Every child deserves a champion — an adult 
who understands the power of connection and insists 
that they become the best they can possibly be” (Rita 
Pierson). 

STEPHEN MINISTRY 
Rev. Robin Copeland, Reporter 

On Sunday, April 21, at 6:00 p.m. in BC, there will be a 
commissioning service for ACV’s Stephen Leaders, Rev. 

Michael Saunders and me. We will help lead ACV’s 
Stephen Ministry in selecting, training and supervising 
our Stephen Ministers, and make sure that our Stephen 
Ministry runs smoothly. We ask God’s blessings on 
ACV’s Stephen Leaders and pray for the success of this 
special ministry at ACV. 

NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS 

BUTTERFIELD ACRES 
Jack “CrackerJack” Dixon, Reporter 

I do hope y’all had the opportunity to watch the eclipse 
this week. As it turned out, I had the same experience 
with the eclipse as I did with the ball dropping in Time 
Square on New Year’s Eve: I slept right through it! I 
had all good intentions of watching it, but it was after 
lunch, and we all know what happens next — NAP TIME 
— so there I sat in my oh-so-comfy recliner, sound 
asleep right through the entire thing. My wife said I 
didn’t miss much as it just got a little dark, and that was 
all. Oh well. It is for sure I won’t be around for the next 
one, and I am not going to lose any sleep over it now. 
 My little sister, Marcia, is visiting with us now for 
a couple of weeks, and we are enjoying her being with 
us. She had a stroke about four years ago and still has 
to use a walker as well as her scooter for getting 
around at the stores and places like that. She is two 
years younger than I and lives in Naples with her 
daughter, son-in-law and two grandsons. 
 It grieves me so to report that Phyllis Klitzkie, 
our neighbor on 102nd Trail, has passed away this 
week at her daughter’s home in Orange Park. Her 
service will be on Saturday, April 20, at 10:00 a.m. in 
BC, followed by a graveside service in Bixler Memorial 
Gardens East (by the Village Attic). A luncheon will be 
served at First Baptist Church of Dowling Park 
immediately following the service at the cemetery.  
 Arlene Williamson is taking her recovery one day 
at a time. Mike Hitchcock is mending well from his 
surgery. Allan Smith is also taking it one day at a time. 
Please remember to keep these folks and their families 
in your prayers as God continues to work His miracles. 
 We will be having another BA potluck on Friday, 
April 26, at 5:00 p.m. at the Harmony Center. This will 
be a “see ya in the fall” party to say “hurry back” to our 
neighbors who will be returning to the North for the 
summer. Everyone is invited to attend and bring a dish 
of your favorite food to share with everyone. We hope 
to see everyone there. Plate, cups, utensils and drinks 
will be provided. 
 We have our fair share of birthdays this month. 
To start out we need to wish Gene Peters, Jann 
Loderhose and Roger Swift belated birthdays. Gene’s 
was the 4th, Jann’s was the 6th, and Roger had another 
special day on the 9th. Bless you all, and we wish you 
many more to come. Carroll Polk celebrates on the 
13th, Ann Perry’s is the 14th, Kevin Nissley’s is the 
18th, Mike Hitchcock’s is the 18th, Paula Lucas’s is on 
the 20th, and last but not least, Linda DiBenedetto will 
turn another year older on the 22nd. We wish each and 
every one of you the best of birthdays and many more 
healthy years ahead of you. 
 I have found that the best way to cope with 
insomnia is not to lose sleep over it. Man cannot live on 
bread alone; I believe he needs peanut butter. Most 
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Have you taken some activity photos  
at ACV you’d like to share? Send  
them to mpollina@acvillage.net  
with a little description. They 
may be featured on ACV’s 
Facebook page. 

LUNCH & DINNER SPECIALS 

Friday, April 12 
Beer Battered Cod with Cole Slaw and Chips 

Saturday, April 13  
Stuffed Pepper Parmesan with Garlic Toast 



gossips get caught in their own mouth trap. Politeness 
goes far, yet costs nothing. 
 From the veranda of our humble abode 
overlooking the ever-so-smooth and dust-free 102nd 
Trail in beautiful BA, try being polite to all you see, give 
them a big smile, and never forget who is in charge. 
Isaiah 40:28–31. God bless! 

CARTER HOUSE 
Monica Serlick, Reporter 

We have no anniversaries or birthdays for the rest of 
the month. Please continue to keep all those who are ill, 
recovering or struggling in your thoughts and prayers. 
If you have any news you would like to share with 
others, please call and give me details.  
 Diane Milnes just came back last Wednesday 
from a six-day vacation with family in Pensacola, 
Florida. She said they had lots of great food and fun 
together. “We shared many memories, much laughter, 
and had a wonderful time, but I am very glad to be 
back home in the country.”  
 As I write this article and look out my window at 
the cloudy skies, I am thinking about the solar eclipse 
that should have allowed us to see at least 75% of it. I 
guess it wasn’t meant to be for some of us unless we 
travelled to be in a position of being in a direct line of 
its path. Did you see it, and was it as spectacular as you 
expected? I watched it on YouTube “Through the Eyes 
of NASA (Official Broadcast)”.  
 Remember to be respectful of other residents 
and visitors. Please do not confront anyone if you think 
they are violating any of ACV’s rules or policies. If you 
see anything that you believe is out of the ordinary or 
inappropriate, please contact the IC at 658-3333 and 
report it. They will ensure someone is sent to check 
things out. This is your home, IF YOU SEE SOMETHING, 
SAY SOMETHING! 

DOWLING MANOR & 
DOWLING PARK NORTH 
Charlene Reas, Reporter 

A memorial service for Joanne Mott will be held on 
Saturday, April 13, at 11:00 a.m. in the VC. There will 
be a private cemetery service for Joanne at a later date. 
Donations may be made to the Village in memory of 
Joanne in lieu of flowers. 

DOWLING HOUSE 
Patricia Adele Lyons, Reporter 

Happy post-eclipse day! I wondered as I watched, and 
as I heard on TV crowds cheering, how many of them 
saw God as they marveled over this once-in-a-lifetime 
event. To see God’s glory and power as His hands 
moved His creation about in the heavens. It brings 
tears of joy and awe to my eyes! Thank you, Lord, for 
this privilege.  
 We wish a belated happy birthday to Kerry 
Burke-Mackenzie who recently moved into DH. She 
celebrated her birthday on the 6th of April. We hope 
you had a pleasant and blessed birthday, and welcome 
to ACV. 
 While in the elevator, a resident mentioned to 
me how she noticed the housekeepers working around 
the buildings and those who work in the apartments. 
She said it’d be nice if residents would offer some 
encouraging words to them, and thank them for all their 
hard work in keeping everything clean and tidy. I know 
I have thanked them; it lets them know that we care 
about and appreciate them and their good work ethic.  
 “In whatsoever ye do, do it heartily, as to the 
Lord, and not unto men; knowing that of the Lord ye 

shall receive the reward of inheritance: for ye serve the 
Lord Christ” (Colossians 3:23–24). 
 No matter what position one holds, a worker is 
to perform their duties “heartily”, being enthusiastic 
even over menial tasks, and with a sincere disposition, 
doing them not so much for their earthly boss (unto 
men), but more for their heavenly master (God). 
 Have a blessed weekend, and thank God for 
allowing you to be a witness of the eclipse, a display of 
His glory. Amen!  

EDGEWOOD TERRACE 
Sandra Kelly, Reporter 

Hello again, ET! Happy anniversary to Al and Marilyn 
Yale on April 15. May God be with you, continue to 
protect you, keep you happy, and bless you as you 
continue this marriage journey. Happy anniversary! 
 We have so enjoyed the beautiful weather we’ve 
been experiencing. It puts me in mind of a verse from 
“How Great Thou Art” by Carl Boberg. The verse 
begins, “When through the woods and forest glades I 
wander and hear the birds sing sweetly in the trees ... 
then sings my soul ...” My soul has been singing at the 
wonder around us. The glorious blossoms, the ever-
evolving greenery, the eye-popping blue of the sky ... I 
can scarcely take it in. Then came the solar eclipse, 
proof of God’s infinitesimal attention to detail. It all fills 
my heart with joy and appreciation. 
 Joy the cat had a wonderful traveling trip over 
the past month. Graciously she allowed her 
housemates, Barbara and Jerry Hotmire, to accompany 
her. They first traveled to Panama City, Florida, to visit 
the Hotmires’ granddaughter. After a weekend visit, Joy 
directed them to South Padre Island, which is on the 
southern tip of Texas. Joy was relieved to learn that the 
cost of gas was a moderate $2.62 a gallon there. They 
stayed with friends and enjoyed the beach, although 
Joy wasn’t too fond of the waves.  
 Next, Joy directed them to Brownsville where 
the Hotmires had served in a mission, traveling there 
for 14 winters from 1994. Joy also insisted on driving 
into Mexico as she had never been out of the states 
before — although her travel mates were familiar with 
the area.  
 Becoming homesick, Joy felt they should return 
home as she was worried that the gecko population 
might be getting out of hand. For those of you who 
haven’t met Joy, she likes to walk on a leash and chase 
geckos to the extent of the tether, giving lots of arm 
exercises to her caretakers as she leaps and chases 
after the speedy little lizards. 
 Sybil and Errol Gillette are delighting in visits 
from their daughter, Robin, and her daughter, Meghan 
(both from Washington state), and the Gillette’s son, 
Joel, from Kentucky. Another daughter, Marcia, from 
South Carolina, arrived on the 11th to join in. Sybil; 
Sybil’s sister, Celeste (who lives at ACV); Robin; 
Meghan; and Joel joined the Monday night dominoes 
players, so the clacking of domino tiles had double 
volume as we divided into two tables. What a pleasure 
it was to have a family group join us for some talk and 
a little dominoes playing. We were all winners as we 
talked, laughed, and just enjoyed one another. 
 “There is something to appreciate in every 
moment of every day. Strive to find it as often as you 
can. Living with gratitude will change your life” (Anthon 
St. Maarten). 

GOOD SAMARITAN CENTER 
AND DACIER MANOR 
Bruce Arnold, Reporter 

On Monday, April 8, many from the ACV community 
turned their eyes to the sky to witness the Great North 
American Eclipse of 2024. At GSC and DM we also had 
the opportunity to see the eclipse using special eclipse 
glasses and a projected image from a 6” reflector 
telescope. We won’t see another ellipse here in the 
contiguous 48 states again until the year 2045! There 
will be a total eclipse in 2026, but you’ll have to travel 
to Europe or the Arctic to see that one.  
 NASA predicts that, since the moon is moving 
away from the earth at about 1.5 inches per year, and 
the sun is growing due to its consuming the fuel in its 
core, that one day we will not be able to witness this 
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Village Cashier’s Office 

Monday–Friday 

10:30 a.m.–12:30 p.m. 

658-5343 



spectacle any more. How disappointing that in another 
563 million years we will not be able to see another 
eclipse!  
 The wonder of our universe, which we 
witnessed yesterday. Viewing the Great North American 
Eclipse of 2024 reminds us of our all powerful God, the 
ruler of all creation. Romans 1:20 tells us “For ever 
since the world was created, people have seen the 
earth and sky. Through everything God made, they can 
clearly see his invisible qualities — his eternal power 
and divine nature. So they have no excuse for not 
knowing God.”  
 If we can look at all that is around us and not 
see the handiwork of God, we are not looking closely 
enough. Psalm 19:1 says “The heavens declare the 
glory of God”. Give thanks today for God’s creation, His 
goodness, His mercy, and His salvation, and take time 
to see God’s hand in everything around us!  
 Wednesday, April 10, GSC held a memorial 
service in the Magnolia dining room. We remembered 
the lives of Menzo “Bill” Bridge, Joan Zachow and Joan 
Hurley. GSC holds a memorial service the second 
Wednesday of each month. All family, friends and staff 
are invited to attend.  
 Eldergrow continues to visit twice a month. The 
last time Rebecca came, on Friday, April 5, she brought 
sunflower seeds for our residents to plant. In the 
Magnolia dining room you can see the pots all lined up 
on the windowsill, wrapped in cellophane to keep 
moisture in until they sprout.  
 Chaplain Judy comes to see us at GSC once a 
month. We enjoy her enthusiasm as she plays the 
guitar and sings. She also brings along Cole, who 
always has a song or two for us. It’s great to have 
people come by to share and minister with us.   

RIVERWOODS 
Betsey Ruehl, Reporter 

Don’t forget to send your picture from long ago — 
either a baby picture or you at age five, 10, 15 or 20. 
Pictures will be returned that night. Send your picture to 
me at Box 4849 or drop off a framed picture at my 

house. The RW social committee welcomes your input. 
Contact Barbara Bertolino, Eleanor Klemesrud, Steve 
and Sharon McLeskey, Phyllis Rand, Ann Thompson or 
me. 
 New to the neighborhood? If you have a pet, 
send its picture to me for the pet directory just in case 
they decide to wander or scoot out the door on you. 
That way, if sighted, we may be able to get the pet 
back to you.  
 Are you someone who enjoys playing games? 
We have many in the neighborhood who get together at 
different times for different games. Let me know, and I 
may be able to connect you, or you might want to start 
a new group. 
 Please continue praying for those healing from 
issues. 

MEMBER BENEFITS 

ACV offers a variety of programs and services to its 
members under the membership program. Members 
pay a monthly fee to provide supplemental support for 
this array of services and programs, meeting many of 
the varied needs of its members, as well as providing 
the opportunity to live his or her life to its fullest 
potential and highest level of independence. Some 
services you may not need today, you may well find 
important or essential in the future, and your financial 
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 At the Village Square  
Riverside Gifts 

New things like a charger with plugs, USB ports and 
USB-C ports come to Riverside Gifts every week. We 
have more super extra large print KJV Bibles.  
 Magnetic frames for important pictures or doc-
uments for your fridge came in. Maybe you are 
spending more time on your porch in this beautiful 
weather. We have pillows to decorate your chairs.  
 If you are planning ahead for Mother’s Day, 
we have new gifts: chimes, seeded paper to tuck into 
a card, and more. As always, our beautiful grandfa-
ther clock with chimes is for sale. Magnetic picker up-
pers are back; check them out. 
 658-5771. Open Monday–Friday, 10:00 a.m.–
4:00 p.m., and Saturday, 10:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m. 

Rustic Shop 
The Rustic Shop isn’t just a place to buy useful, pretty 
items. It is an opportunity for us to contribute to the 
well-being of the Village since the monies collected go 
to benefit others. It is an opportunity for us to meet 
one another, gossip a little, and just enjoy browsing 
among the many delightful gifts that are available. 
Where else could you find so many new, handmade 
or donated objects that are useful and add to the dé-
cor of your home? The inventory is added to daily, so 
come by and give us a chance to impress you with 
our articles and with our service. You will leave with a 
lifted spirit. It’s called “shopping therapy” for a rea-
son!  
 658-5273. Open Monday–Friday, 10:00 a.m.–
4:00 p.m., and Saturday, 10:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m.  

Twice Nice Shop 
658-5271. Open Wednesday–Saturday, 10:00 a.m.–
2:00 p.m. 
  

 On CR 250 

Twice Nice Furniture & More 
23353 CR 250 • 658-5871 

Mondays and Thursdays, 8:30 a.m.–1:00 p.m. 
First Saturday of the month, 8:00 a.m.–12:00 noon 



participation makes it possible for your neighbor to have 
access to the services they need now. 

This week’s member benefit of note: 
Free shuttle bus transportation around campus and to a 
few local off-campus locations is available to both on- 
and off-campus members. Call 208-2584 to schedule a 
pick-up. Schedules are also available at the IC. 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

ART GALLERY EXHIBIT 
A pleasing variety of painting compositions by featured 
artists Johnny Nicely (left) and Sharon McLeskey (right) 
is now on display in the Art Gallery next to the Lopin’ 
Gopher. 
 Dr. Johnny Nicely is a retired pharmacist from 
the Village Pharmacy after having been called to open it 
in the CMC some 20 years ago. John is also an ordained 
minister; he served the Advent Christian Church over 30 
years. He has led and participated in numerous mission 
trips to Honduras, Cuba and the Bahamas and brought 
them thousands of pairs of flip-flops and underwear, as 
well as much needed medicine. He has also led efforts 
to feed inner city children food for the body as well as 
food for the soul. 
 John and his wife, Cathy, enjoy traveling and 
camping with children and grandchildren. John is a 
collector of old things. He has fossils and medical tools 
dating back to Biblical times. He is also a collector of 
items related to the early space program and has 
enjoyed the opportunity to showcase his collection at 
our public library. John coauthored a book with his 
daughter, I Hate Fishing Worms, and used proceeds 
from the sale of the book to purchase a water fountain 
for Wee Care. 
 John is an aspiring artist in the Village Artists 
Guild and works in acrylic painting. John’s wife is also a 
member of the Village Artists Guild and plans to become 
active when she retires from the Suwannee County 
schools soon. 
 Sharon McLeskey was born and raised in the 
shadow of Kennedy Space Center on Merritt Island, 
Florida. Growing up in the ‘60s and ‘70s, it wasn’t 
unusual to hear and/or watch rockets being launched 
into space any time of the day or night. Sharon would 
frequently draw, mostly horses or the neighbor’s house, 
but had no way to develop her interest, so the pencils 
were put down until later in life. 
 Her career was in mortgage lending, and during 
those years she did what she loved in work, home and 
church, with an occasional trip to visit family or friends 
who lived hours away.  
 Later she decided that she needed colored 
pictures on her walls, and she stumbled upon paint 
pours and thought, surely, she could do that. The best 
part about paint pours is one adds the colors, moves 
the canvas around to spread the paint and whatever 
happens happens. Some turn out surprisingly well, and 
some not so much.  
 In 2022, Sharon and her husband, Steve, moved 
to ACV. Within a couple of months of moving in she was 
invited to the Village Artists Guild. She says, 
“Fortunately for me, Joe Catarious was giving a group 
of aspiring artists instructions in painting with acrylics. 
There was also a class for those who were interested in 
drawing/sketching. I really looked forward to these 
times of learning and camaraderie every week.”  
 When Sharon paints it is with acrylic, and at 
least one of her works on display in the Art Gallery was 
done with a pallet knife. See if you can find it. When 
Sharon draws it’s usually with graphite or colored 
pencils. 

VCBI: FREE AND FOR ALL! 
Dear friends, it has come to my attention that some 
residents are not attending any classes for reasons that 
have been started by false rumors. Also some of our 
newest residents have been given this false information. 
Please let me make corrections here. 
 First, there is absolutely no charge for any of the 
Bible Institute classes. None at all! In fact there is no 
charge for any Bible studies or classes or Christian 

Education activities at all here in the Village. Please do 
not stay away because of money. No money is required. 
 Secondly, you do not have to be an Advent 
Christian to attend any Institute classes or Bible studies 
or prayer groups or the Church here in the Village. We 
have many people of many different denominations 
who live in the Village, and all are welcome to attend 
whatever they choose to and many do. All are welcome! 
Please come! 
 The current courses for the Village Church Bible 
Institute are: 

 How Can I Accurately Interpret New 
Testament Books? 
Sundays at 11:00 (following the Sunday School 
schedule) — OPR — Tom Spannagle 

 Pictures of Theology - Studies in Revelation 
Wednesdays, 10:00–12:00 — VC Room 5 — 
Michael Saunders 

 A New and Living Way - Hebrews 10:20 
Thursdays, 10:00–11:00 — VC Room 5 — Stan 
Storey and Mike Elder 

 The Roman Road 
Fridays beginning April 12, 1:00–2:00 — CCC — 
Michael Saunders 

 Understanding I Corinthians 
Mondays beginning April 15, 1:30–2:30 — VC 
Room 5 — Donald B. Wrigley 

 Please join us at any time! For more 
information, call Michael Saunders at (407) 668-6509. 

BOB COPELAND’S NEWEST BOOKS 
Bob Copeland has just released a pair of brand-new 
books! They are titled How To Hear the Voice of God 
and Applying God’s Wisdom to the Issues of Life. They 
are available exclusively on Amazon in Kindle Format 
only.  

FROM BAGS TO BEDS 
I feel the Clubs, Activities and Volunteering Fair was a 
huge success. I met some great new people. If you did 
not make it this year, I hope to see you next year. I 
learned a lot ... there is plenty to volunteer for. I signed 
up for two more programs and took information on a 
third. 
 Our table was manned (womanned?) by Alice 
Rumbaugh and myself. I felt we accomplished our goal 
of introducing the plarn program to new people by 
showing the steps and process of the plastic bags. 
People were amazed by the end result, the mat. So, are 
we going to see some new faces this week? I heard 
through the grapevine we are getting a lot more bags. 
Step 1: Collect grocery bags. See, you did it! 
 We will be meeting Thursdays, April 11, 18 and 
25. All meetings are from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon at 
Cleo’s Meeting House. Hope to see you there! Questions 
can be answered by calling (904) 484-8796.  

Linda Warner (Douglas) 

LEGAL SERVICES 
The law firm of Robinson, Kennon & Kendron, P.A. will 
see clients by appointment only from 9:00 a.m. to 
12:00 noon on the following dates in the VS 
professional offices: April 12 and 26; and May 10 and 
24. To make an appointment, please call Leigh Ann 
Cannon at (386) 755-1334, Ext. 117. 

FINANCIAL ADVISOR 
Wendy B. Meyer, CFP®, CRPC®, CDFA®, financial  
advisor with Ameriprise Financial Services, LLC is at the 
Village on the third Wednesday of every other month 
(February, April, June, August, October and December) 
from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. in the VS professional  
offices. Call (850) 973-8888 for more information or to 
schedule an appointment. 

HAIR CROPPERS  
Springtime special: Per request, we are offering a 
special hand and foot massage session for $45. Call or 
text (386) 205-3791 and schedule an appointment! 
Thank you for choosing Hair Croppers. 
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SQUARE CUTS AND MORE 
Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 

12:00 noon to 7:00 p.m. 
Call (386) 647-6240 for an appointment. 

Kindly give 12–24-hour notice for cancellations  
or extra charges will apply. 

VOLUNTEER INCOME TAX ASSISTANCE 
The Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) program is 
making appointments. You can make your appointment 
at First Baptist Church of Dowling Park. Volunteers will 
be at First Baptist Church of Dowling Park on Saturdays 
during income tax season to assist people who make 
less than $75,000 per year. 

NANCY HARRISON, CPA 
Nancy Harrison, CPA will be holding office hours — by 
appointment only  — for meeting with tax clients and for 
document drop off April 15 from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 
noon. Clients should contact Nancy at (386) 249-2944, 
(850) 212-6799 or nfharrisoncpa@gmail.com to make 
an appointment. 
 Nancy welcomes any tax questions you might 
have either by phone, text (850-212-6799 only) or 
email. 

RIDE-ABOUT 
If you’re interested in utilizing the Ride-About (ACV’s 
red, 10-passenger golf cart) for a tour of some kind, call 
MS at 658-5400.  

ACV QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 
Do you have a question about the Village you think 
others would also like to ask? Did you see something 
curious or hear something you’d like confirmed? Submit 
your question to Member Services, and we will do our 
best to find out the answer for you and publish it here. 
You must include your name with the question because 
follow-up information may be necessary. 
 Q: I saw an ad for a Republican fundraising 
event taking place at ACV. Why hasn’t this been 
announced in the FNN?  
 A: ACV, as a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization, 
has to be careful to not appear to endorse any political 
party or candidate. ACV will remain neutral in all 
candidate elections. It may take a stance on 
constitutional amendments and other issues that 
directly affect ACV. 
 The event taking place April 25 at ACV is not an 
ACV event. The Suwannee County Republican Party has 
rented ACV’s dining room to hold their event. ACV does 
not endorse the event, nor is it involved in any capacity 
except to provide space and catering for a fee. 
Suwannee GOP is ACV’s customer. 

MISCELLANEOUS 

PLEASE NOTE: All submissions to the FNN must have 
a name attached. If you prefer to not have your name 
included with the listing in the FNN, indicate that on the 
submission. Only ACV members and staff may advertise 
here. Ads run for two weeks. 
 
WANTED: Songbooks for piano and voice. Classics, 
favorites, and spiritual songs preferred. Can be dropped 
off at Member Services.** 
 
FREE: Small, medium, and large boxes, and two 
wardrobe boxes and packing paper. Please contact 
David at 386-219-5670.** 
 
WANTED: Want to buy a small kitchen table with two 
chairs. Contact Yvonne at 386-219-8675.** 
 
FOR SALE: Two-seat golf cart, new Trojan batteries, 
new tires with 2 new spares. Garage kept with monthly 
maintenance and yearly tire rotation and grease of 
joints. Call 658-2633 after 12 noon.** 
 
HELP WANTED: The Beachville Advent Christian 
Church is in need of someone to help move the 
contents of the parsonage as their pastor recently died. 

The house is full of many knick-knacks. Much work is 
needed before April 13. If you are able to help, or know 
someone who would be able to help, please contact 
Bruce Arnold at 386-249-2792 or email at 
barnold@acvillage.net.**  
 
FREE: Indoor cat to a good home. The cat is well 
behaved. Person was taking care for someone and is 
unable to care for the cat. Please call Ruth at 658-
2244.** 
 
FOR SALE: One new twin-size mattress. Right out of 
the box, a ten-inch-thick gel foam designed for back 
support. Paid $225, asking $150. Free delivery in the 
Village. Contact Steve at 386-688-2233.**  
 
FOR SALE: A red Golden Dontass power chair, model 
GAP620. Two new batteries and used less than 24 
hours. Asking $4000. Contact David at 386-209-7280.* 
 
YARD SALE: Saturday, April 13, 8:00 a.m.–5:00 p.m. 
at 22767 102nd Trace in BA.* 
 

 

VILLAGE-WIDE YARD SALE 
Saturday, May 4, 8:00 a.m.–12:00 noon  

Mark your calendars; it’s time to start spring 
cleaning as we prepare to hold the annual Village-
Wide Yard Sale. You may host the sale in your 
driveway, building lobby, or with neighbors. The 
address below has already let us know that they will 
be participating: 

 10641 Dowling Park Dr. 
 Would you like to host a sale? If you are an  
on- or off-campus ACV member, please contact MS 
at 658-5400 or by email at fnn@acvillage.net to take 
advantage of this free advertisement and have your 
sale added to the list. If you are interested in letting 
people know ahead of time what you will be selling, 
submit a regular ad as well that we will place in the 
miscellaneous section of the FNN for up to two 
weeks. 
 Also, don’t forget that the ACV shops, 
including TNF&M, will also be open. 
 There is no cost to participate. The shuttle bus 
will run from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon. for the 
event. 

 

COMEDY CORNER 
Got pulled over by a cop today. I was apparently his 
first speeder because when he got to my window he 
said, "I’ve been waiting all day for you!" 
 So, I said, "Well, I got here as fast as I could!" 
 
People who procrastinate never hesitate to 
procrastinate. 
 
Why don’t we see elephants hiding in trees? Because 
they’re really good at it. 
 
I told my doctor that I broke my arm in two places. He 
told me to stop going to those places. 
 
Why does a chicken coop only have two doors? Because 
if it had four, it'd be a chicken sedan! 
 
I was at the park wondering why this Frisbee kept 
getting bigger ... and then it hit me. 
 
What do diapers and politicians have in common? They 
both stink and need to be changed often. 
 
Two fish are in a tank. One looks at the other and says, 
"How do you drive this thing?" 
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*Delivery available to on-campus ACV members only 
 

Prices effective 4/12–4/18 

THE VILLAGE GROCER 

Monday–Saturday • 9:00 am–6:00 pm • We deliver at 2:00 pm every day!* 658-3130 

GROCERY 
IGA Sliced Beets 15 oz. $ 1.19 
Green Giant Pieces & Stems Mushrooms 4 oz. $ 2.69 
Kraft Tartar Sauce 12 oz. $ 2.89 
Pillsbury Dark Chocolate Brownies 18.4 oz. $ 2.49 
Del Monte Sliced Pears 15.25 oz. $ 2.99 
Prego Marinara Sauce 23 oz. $ 3.99 
Mt. Olive Kosher Dill Spears 16 oz. $ 4.29 

DAIRY 
Daisy Sour Cream 16 oz. $ 2.99 
Kraft Buffalo or Tomato Basil Cheese 15 oz. $ 4.59 

PRODUCE 
California Navel Oranges 2 for $ 1.19 
Red Salad Onions per lb. $ 1.29 

FROZEN 
Pictsweet Brussels Sprouts 12 oz. $ 2.99 
Stouffer’s Macaroni & Cheese 12 oz. $ 3.69 

MEAT 
Sugardale Classic Hot Dogs 12 oz. $ 1.09 
Whole Chickens per lb. $ 1.59 
Lean Pork Butt Roast per lb. $ 1.99 
Carolina Pride Ham Lunchmeat 10 oz. $ 2.99 
Sugardale Center Cut Bacon 12 oz. $ 4.99 
Boneless Beef Chuck Roast per lb. $ 6.59 
Dutch Farms Breaded Chicken Patties 48 oz. $ 6.99 

CHEESE OF THE WEEK 
Pepper Jack Cheese — $6.39 per lb.  

 

  

DON’T FORGET TO ORDER YOUR ROTISSERIE CHICKEN 
Full chicken $9.99, Half chicken $5.99 

** Call 658-3130. Order by 11:00 a.m. for 2:00 p.m. pick-up! ** 

This Week’s Verse: 
How do you know what is going to happen tomorrow?  

For the length of your lives is as uncertain as the morning fog.  
James 4:14 



Midday Dining Menu 
Monday–Friday 11:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m. 

Saturday–Sunday 11:00 a.m.–1:30 p.m. 

April 12–19, 2024 

 

$2.53 Soup: Clam Chowder 

$6.44 Entrées: GF Baked Catfish, GF Butter Garlic Shrimp, Loaded Hot Dog,  
Fried Catfish 

$1.21 Sides: Mixed Greens, Okra, Cold Salads, Fruit, Plain Grits, Cheese Grits, 
Mashed Potatoes with Gravy   

$2.76 Desserts: Assorted Regular and NSA Desserts 

 

 

$2.53 Soup of the Day 

$7.59 Whistle Stop Special: Chicken Tenders, Pea Salad, Assorted Desserts, 
Fountain Drink 

 

 

Lunch Buffet 
Members $12.63 | Non-Members $17.81 | Beverage Included 

 Entrées: St. Louis BBQ Pork Loin Ribs, Stuffed Peppers, Fried Chicken 

 Sides: Broccoli, Bermuda Vegetable Blend, Side Salad, Macaroni and Cheese, 
Fruit, Mashed Potatoes with Gravy  

 Desserts: Assorted Regular and NSA Desserts 

 

 

$2.53 Soup: Soup of the Day 

$6.44 Entrées: Liver and Onions, Country Fried Steak with White Gravy 

$1.21 Sides: Beets, Cold Salads, Fruit, Rice, Mashed Potatoes with Gravy  

$2.76 Desserts: Assorted Regular and NSA Desserts 

 

 

$7.70 Special: Salad Bar 

$6.44 Entrées: Tacos, Mexican Rice Casserole 

$1.21 Sides: Peas, Pinto Beans with Onions, Chuck Wagon Corn, Cold Salads, 
Fruit, Spanish Rice 

$2.76 Desserts: Assorted Regular and NSA Desserts 

FRIDAY, 4/12 

SATURDAY, 4/13 

SUNDAY, 4/14 

MONDAY, 4/15 

TUESDAY, 4/16 

NOTE: Prices listed are the retail cost per item. ACV members who present their ID badge at the cash 
register will receive a 10% discount. Menu is subject to change. Individual beverage cost: $1.30. 

GF=Gluten-Free | NSA=No Sugar Added 

♫ Piano music provided by Joan Wittman. ♫ 



 

$2.53 Soup: Soup of the Day 

$6.44 Entrées: BBQ Pork Sandwiches, Fried Chicken 

$1.21 Sides: Cabbage, Cold Salads, Fruit, Baked Potato, Fried Okra 

$2.76 Desserts: Assorted Regular and NSA Desserts 

 

 

$6.44 Entrées: Italian Sausage with Peppers, Onions and Mushrooms;  
Chicken Parmesan 

$1.21 Sides: Garlic Spinach, Cauliflower, Cold Salads, Fruit, Baked Ziti 

$2.76 Desserts: Assorted Regular and NSA Desserts 

 

 

$2.53 Soup: Lobster Bisque 

$6.44 Entrées: GF Baked Catfish, GF Butter Garlic Shrimp, Stuffed Cabbage,  
Fried Catfish 

$1.21 Sides: Mixed Greens, Plain Grits, Mashed Potatoes with Gravy,  
Cheese Grits 

$2.76 Desserts: Assorted Regular and NSA Desserts 

WEDNESDAY, 4/17 

THURSDAY, 4/18 

FRIDAY, 4/19 

Rumph Dining Room Midday Dining Menu 

April 12–19, 2024 

658-5259 
Mon–Fri: 11 am–1 pm

Sat. & Sun: 11 am–1:30 pm

658-5777 

Wed–Thurs: 11 am–2 pm 

Fri–Sat: 8–10:30 am | 11 am–8 pm

658-5259 

Sun: 7:30–10 am | 3:30–7 pm 

Mon–Fri: 7:30–10 am | 2:30–7 pm 

Sat: 7:30–10:00 am | 3–7 pm

RUMPH DINING RM. 
$8.85 WEEKDAY  

VALUE PLATE 
Includes 1 entrée, 2 sides, bread,  

and a fountain drink. 
For premium entrée, add $2.30. 

 

 

 

RIVER LANDING BISTRO 
LUNCH & DINNER SPECIALS 

Friday, April 19 
Beer Battered Cod with Cole Slaw and Chips 

Saturday, April 20 

Stuffed Pepper Parmesan with Garlic Toast 


